WOODBURY DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

SPECIAL CALLED MEETING MAY 24, 2021

The Woodbury Development Authority had a special called meeting on 24 May
2021, to discuss properties owned by the WDA. Members present were as
follows: Mayor Steve Ledbetter, Kera Summers, Pinky Elliott, Kena Kendrick, and
Terry Malone.

The minutes were read and approved. The treasurer’s report was approved as
corrected: After the treasurer’s report was written, WDA paid Southern
Mechnical $5,400.00 for the drainage improvements behind and under the 1911
Building. The new report will reflect this change.

The WDA went into executive session to discuss real estate issues concerning the
sale and improvement of properties currently owned by the authority. No
decisions were reached at that time, so the discussion was tabled due to the lack
of time and information.

Upon completion of the executive session, the regular meeting continued with a
discussion about the America Rescue Loan.

A motion was made to clean and landscape the west side of the 1911 Building. A
quote of $6500 from Southern Mechanical was accepted, and they are to
complete this work as soon as possible.

Solar Tyme has again contacted us about the sale of the thirteen acres in the
industrial park. They made no firm offer. No action was taken.

Special Meeting was adjourned.
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